# Town of Byron NEWSLETTER



Volume 1, Number 42 Fall 2016

# From the Supervisor's Desk

Hope everyone is enjoying this good hot summer!

Things are still busy at the Town Hall; we have some preliminary findings for our outdated highway garage. Nothing fancy, just something that is SAFE and economical to operate. I wasn't around when the current building was built, but they tell me it was built in the 1950's, so it sure has served its purpose for a very long time. But it is time to move on, more exciting news to come.

Water District 6 (Cockram Road East and North Byron Road) is complete and the contractor will be back to repair the rest of the grass. We are moving along with Water District 7 with the well tests just completed. Income surveys were sent out for Water Districts 8, 9 and 10. We are waiting for the response forms to be returned.

It is currently budget time and it sure is a tough one. To keep the transfer station going we had to raise the prices slightly. Hope this doesn't inconvenience anyone, but at least our town still has a transfer station, when other towns have either shut theirs down or are thinking of doing so.

As alsways, our monthly meetings are the second Wednsday of the month at 7 pm. Please try to attend, this is your Town.

Respectfully, Peter Yasses, Town Supervisor

## **Town Clerk**

As summer has come to an end, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful Summer Youth Recreation Program staff - Emily VanEenwyk, Leah Catalino and Nathan Knickerbocker. They have done a wonderful job running the summer program and we greatly appreciate all their hard work and dedication.

The Town of Byron's 200th birthday is only four years away (2020). Anyone with any ideas they would like to see for the Town's celebration can contact me at 548-7123 ext. 10. This is your hometown and we would like to have your input!

Please remember to license your dogs. Licensing is necessary to ensure that dogs have proper rabies vaccinations, which without, could be a detriment to the community. ALL dogs age 4 months and older need to be licensed with the Town Clerk. If you are found not to be in compliance, you will be issued an Appearance Ticket to appear in Town Court.

Debra Buck-Leaton, Town Clerk

# **Highway Superintendent**

Hello. It's hard to believe that it is already September. Since the scope of this newletter extends into November and part of December, it's already time to start thinking about the winter season. Please check your mailboxes and make the necessary repairs for it to withstand another winter. Another thing to keep in mind in the next couple of months is to remove and store your summer lawn ornaments. When we are out plowing often times things get covered with snow and we can't remember where everyone left everything. So please store your solar lights, gnomes, planter boxes, etc., etc. from the road right of way. If something is too heavy or is left off the right of way that would be of concern please mark it with a driveway marker.

The other thing I would like to bring to your attention are tree limbs encroaching onto the highway. I've stopped and talked to a few homeowners and will be approaching more in the near future. When the weather cools down and we're caught up on road projects, we will be around trimming. If you have something near the road that's of question, please call the office and we can come take a look at it.

Respectfully, Brian

# **Upcoming Events**

## N. Bergen Presbyterian Church

Fish Fry

There will be a Fish Fry dinner on Friday, September 23, 2016 at the North Bergen Presbyterian Church, 7068 N. Bergen Road in Bergen. Serving 4:30 pm - 6:30 pm. The menu includes: fried fish, potatoes, cabbage salad, applesauce, rolls, beverage and dessert. Takeouts available. Presale tickets: \$10. Tickets at the door: \$11. Call 585-494-1815 for tickets.

## N. Bergen Presbyterian Church

**Craft Show** 

The 8th Annual Harvest Craft Show will take place at North Bergen Presbyterian Church on Saturday, November 12, 2016 from 10:00 am - 3:00 pm. It will feature a wide variety of local craft artisans and vendors. Call 585-494-1388 for more information.



## 2016 Anti-Rabies Immunization Clinic

Offered by the Genesee County Department of Health on the following dates and locations:

September 15, 2016 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Pembroke Highway Department October 20, 2016 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. LeRoy Village Highway Garage

A \$5 voluntary donation per dog, cat or ferret is requested to offset clinic expenses. Non-county residents must pay a mandatory \$5 fee for each dog, cat and ferret immunized.



## The R.E.D. (Read Every Day) Express is coming to Byron-Bergen

A committee representing the Byron-Bergen School District, the Byron and Bergen Communities, and the Byron-Bergen Library is parnering up with the Richter Family Foundation to bring the Imagination Library to our children. This program was started by Dolly Parton for her own community, and has grown to include every state in the nation, the UK, Canada and Australia. We are seeking funding support for this project form community organizations, businesses and individuals.

Children from birth to age 5 receive an age appropriate book each month. These books are sent at absolutely no cost to the family, The goal is to excite children about books, and for them to feel the magic books can create by mailing high quality, age-appropriate books directly to their homes.

One hundred percent (100%) of all doantions will be used for books and mailing for children residing in the Byron-Bergen School District; no funds are ever used for any other purpose. All parents are required to do is register their child (children) ages birth to 4 years 10 months. Names and addresses will only be used for the prupose of mailing books, and will remain secure.

Any contribution you can make to this program would enable us to share books with our young children, and help prepare them to enjoy and benefit from the gift of books; it will make a positive difference in their lives and enrich our community.

We are excited about this program being part of the lives of our youngest learners, and for you to participate with us through your donation. Please feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns. Registration forms are available at the Byron Town Hall.

Thank you for considering supporting this program.

### **Byron-Bergen Imagination Library Committee**

Nancy Bailey - Librarian - Byon-Bergen Public Library

Anna Marie Barclay, Village of Bergen Mayor, retired teacher (494-1513)

Donna Gerrard - Byron Resident, Mom, Grandmother

Brian Meister - Byron-Bergen Elemrentary School Principal

## Livingston-Genesee Access for Veterans Program

Genesee Valley Rural Preservation Council, Inc. is pleased to announce a new and exciting program - Livingston-Genesee Access for Veterans.

This is a new program to assist disabled permanently certified Veterans with service related disabilities who may need accessibility modifications in their home. The Veteran must reside in a single family home in either Livingston or Genesee County.

Accessibility modifications may include, but are not limited to wheelchair ramps and lifts; roll in showers; non-skid flooring, and much more.

Information and applications may be obtained at the Town Clerk's Office.

# Genesee County Legislator, Robert Bausch

The County Legislature has a variety of projects in progress at any given time. The following is an update of some of the most significant projects currently before the legislature. Many of these have been discussed in previous newsletters.

The nursing home sale is still pending final state approval. The state has approved part of the project, but is still reviewing the domiciliary care service. Hopefully the review process and sale will be completed by year end. The county continues to lose money on the nursing home, so the sale cannot come quickly enough.

The county water agency purchases a significant amount of water from Monroe County and this contract requires an update. The biggest issue is increasing the capacity on the east side of the county where there is limited excess capacity. Another issue is on the west side of the county where the water comes from Erie County and the cost is significantly higher. Also, there is an additional need for water at the STAMP project in the Town of Alabama.

The county sales tax agreement with the City of Batavia, the towns and villages expires next year. Currently, the 4% county sales tax is shared with the county retaining 50%, the city receiving 16% and the towns and villages splitting the remaining 34%. Sharing county sales tax with other municipalities is a unique arrangement. A committee has been established and is meeting to determine the best formula for all municipalities.

Maintenance of all 384 bridges and culverts in the county that exceed 5 feet in length, including some on state highways, is the county's responsibility. Many are significantly past their normal life expectancy. A study was performed earlier this year to determine the status of each and develop a plan to replace or upgrade them. The study recommended that the county budget a minimum of \$3 million dollars per year to begin addressing the problem and to stay current. The legislature is taking this issue very seriously because it affects the lives of all county residents on a daily basis.

The county's new emergency notification app, Ready Genesee, is now up and running and has been used to instantly notify county residents of a number of emergencies this summer. If you have not signed up yet, please do so. Information is available throughout the county, including at the libraries, to assist you in enrolling.

As always, if you have a concern, please contact me at your convenience.

## **Byron Cemetery Association**

The Byron Cemetery is an old historic cemetery that was started in 1815; although there are graves that indicate even earlier burials may have occurred. This year has been a busy year for the cemetery as we have been working very hard to straighten and repair many of the older tombstones in the cemetery. Board member Dave Leaton Jr. has been hard at work all summer putting the tombstones back in line and repairing many of the broken limestone markers in both the Byron Cemetery and the abandoned Sodom Cemetery. The cemetery looks much better with the tombstones standing straight and not broken.

By taking advantage of the weekenders program of the Genesee County Sheriffs' department we have been able to trim the shrubs that grow in the cemetery, pressure wash a large number of tombstones, and

backfill around many of the stones that have been straightened or repaired. They have also helped Dave clear much of the brush that grew around the outside of the old sections of the cemetery and haul it away. We hope to wash all the stones in the future, but with over 3,000 stones it will take a while.

We have been mowing the entire cemetery after we lost the contractor that mowed the old section and a group of Byron Firemen have helped by doing some of the weedwacking.

The cemetery has plenty of room in the new section. If you have any concerns or questions or wish to buy a plot please contact either Donna Durand at 585-813-2591 or John Durand at 585-813-3531.

## **Byron Cemetery Association**

The Byron Cemetery recently had some improvements made and it looks great!

We are truly grateful to Dave Leaton and John Durand for their efforts in several areas. The brush and trees on the west side of the cemetery were trimmed back. Several grave stones that were tipping have been leveled. Repairs were made to numerous broken grave stones. Several stones were lined up to assist with mowing the lawn.

John coordinated with the Sherriff's Department to provide community service workers who trimmed weeds and bushes, washed grave stones and back filled grave stones.

A lot of work has to be done to keep the cemetery looking nice. Thanks again to Dave and John for the improvements that you have made to the Byron Cemetery.

If you are interested in a cemetery plot, contact John or Donna Durand for more information. They can show you eligible plots and explain plot and burial prices. Preplanning now makes fewer decisions for your family during a time of grief.

Reminder ~ Please remove all urns and decorations from graves by October 1st.

Superintendents: John Durand (585)813-3531 Donna Durand (585)813-2591 Trustees:
Shirley Hobin, President
Ginny Ivison, Treasurer
Elaine Bezon, Secretary
Kim Dewey
Joe Kuzma
Dave Leaton Jr.



## From the Historians Desk

## **South Byron High School**

The South Byron High School was originally a three-room school. It housed students in grades 1st through 10th grades. It consisted of a Primary room for grades 1-3, an Intermediate room for grades 4-6 grades, and a large room, supervised by a Principal, for grades 7-10. Upon completion of the 10th grade, students continued their final two years of High School either in Batavia, Bergen, or Elba, depending upon which one was nearer to their homes. Many traveled to Batavia and Bergen by train.

The South Byron High School was created by consolidating District #3 and District #4 of Byron along with District #8 of Stafford in 1916. It was bonded for the sum of \$10,000 to remodel old school and build an

addition. At this time a complete educational program was offered for grades one through twelve. In 1917 spent \$3,000 to build the gymnasium. In 1926 \$5,000 for heating system and new toilets and water system. The high school was located in South Byron on Route 237(Byron-Holley Rd) to the north of the Methodist Church.

There were thirty-four graduating classes from 1918 to 1951. The first graduating class in 1918 consisted of one graduate. South Byron High School graduated approximately 441 students from 1918 to 1951. Students were required to attend 180 days of school, just like today.

There were only three Principals from 1917 to 1951. Mr. George A. Barber served from September 1917 to December 1929, his wife Mrs. Eva S. Barber served from January 1930 to June 1946, and Mr. Ward G. Legg served July 1946 to June 1951.

The South Byron High School Alma Mater was as follows:

Rally to our dear old high school,

Spread abroad her fame.

May her sons and daughters ever

Honor her fair name.

Chorus: Shout the name of S. B. H. S.

Raise your voices all!

Ever upward were her standard;

Never let if fall.

As we part to take our places

On life's broad highways,

We shall turn with loving memories

To our past school days.

After the consolidation of Byron and Bergen High Schools in 1951 the building was used to house grades 3-6. After the current Byron-Bergen Elementary School was built in 1970, the building was rented by BOCES for several years, but later sold at auction to the South Byron Fire Company.

In the South Byron High School 1917-1927 Anniversary Booklet on the Foreword page:

"An Education is the heritage that this generation owes the future generation."

"Education increases the opportunities for greater success, for higher enjoyment and for a richer, fuller life. Without education your child's life may be one of drudgery without compensation; a life of only limited enjoyment of the best in the home, in business, in literature and art; a life shorn of its greatest usefulness and influence among neighbors and friends, a life with only limited opportunity and ability for service."

Prayer of a Teacher by Dorothy Littlewort

Father, between Thy strong hands Thou hast bent

The clay but roughly into shape, and lent
To me the task of smoothing where I may
And Fashioning to a gentler form Thy clay.
To see some hidden beauty Thou hadst planned,
Slowly revealed beneath my laboring hand;
Sometime to help a twisted thing to grow
More straight; this is full recompense, and so
I give Thee but the praise that Thou wouldst ask...
Firm hand and high heart for the further task.

The information for this article was gathered from the 1917-1927 South Byron High School Anniversary book, 1951 Subway Yearbook, 1970 Byron Centennial Book, and the 1995 Byron Sesquicentennial book. The 1951 Subway Yearbook is the only know yearbook for South Byron High School. This yearbook was a project of the graduating class of 1951. These books are available for you to read at the Byron Museum.

The museum also has on display photos of every graduating year from 1918 to 1951.

The yearbooks at the museum are from 1951 to 2011. The Byron Museum is in need of the following yearbooks for their collection: 1981, 1982, 1983, 1988, 1991, 2012, 2013, 2014, and 2015.

#### Bob and Beth Wilson, Byron Historians

## **Byron Historical Society**

#### **Elections of 1803**

Byron was not established until April 4, 1820. The earliest election in the newly formed Genesee County was held in the Town of Batavia in 1803.

The following article appeared in the commemorative booklet: "The Sesquicentennial of Genesee County New York 1802-1952." This booklet has been written and compiled under the authorization of the Sesquicentennial Committee. The celebration was held on May 18 through May 24, 1952 in Batavia, mostly at Batavia Downs.

#### They Came Out to Vote in 1803

The first political election in the Town of Batavia, which comprised the Holland Purchase, brought out almost 100% of the voters. For many, this required a day's trip over rough trails.

The event occurred on March 1, 1803. Peter Vandeventer had just cleared an area ("just enough," one old settler said, "to keep the trees from falling on his house") and built a log tavern.

Although it was 100 miles from the most distant portion of the new county, Vandeventer's tavern was centrally located amoung the established communities - hence was chosen as polling place. New Amsterdam was 22 miles west, and the East Transit community 25 miles east.

There was considerable rivalry between the eastern and western parts of the town, and the small tavern soon was overflowing. Enos Kellogg, one of the commissioners to organize the town, sensibly moved the poll to the middle of the road.

Kellogg announced that Peter Vandeventer, the landlord, and Jotham Bemis of Batavia Village, were candidates for supervisor.

Amzi Wright of Attica, who was present, has left a description of the procedure. Kellogg placed Vandeventer and Bemis side by side in the road, facing south.

"Now," said Kellogg, "all of you in favor of Peter Vandeventer for supervisor of the Town of Batavia take your places in line on his left and you that are in favor of Jotham Bemis take your places on his right."

The voters obeyed - Bemis' line stretching along the road to Batavia and Vandeventer's toward Buffalo. The commissioner counted them, standing 74 on Vandeventer's left and 70 on Bemis' right. Vandeventer was declared elected.

A number of lesser officers were elected even more simply - by uplifted hands.

Among ordinances approved at this first election was a bounty of \$5.00 for wolf-scalps, "Whelps half price," and a dollar each for slaughtered foxes and wildcats.

This business successfully dispatched, the voters headed their lonely ways to the four conrners of the vast country. A century and a half later, voters find it too much trouble to drive to the corner on Election Day.

# Byron-Bergen Public Library

This year's summer reading program "On your Mark –Get Set -Read" was a success!!! Over 220 children participated by reading more than 1,820 books!

This year we had a Teen/Adult reading program too! Over 42 people participated and read over 216 books!! The Basket winner was Robin Day!

Thank you to all our junior volunteers! Our junior volunteers gave up 180 hours to help with our summer reading program! They won fun prizes every week – tickets from Seabreeze, Sky Zone, Lasertron, and Darien Lake Amusement Park. We couldn't have done it with out your help!

Thank you for your continued support of our summer reading program: Demo's Truck Parts, Greg'ry's Bakery, Liberty Pumps, Harris Wilcox Inc., Seabreeze Amusement Park, Tops Friendly Markets of Leroy, Lift Bridge Bookstore of Brockport, Target of Batavia, Wal-Mart of Brockport, Rochester Museum and Science Center, Sky Zone Trampoline Park, Lasertron, Darien Lake Amusement Park, and Batavia Muckdogs. Without the generous donations of these merchants, our summer reading program wouldn't be possible.

Congratulations to Dayanara Caballero on winning the Friends of the Library Christopher and Victoria Claus Memorial Award. She won the \$50 award for writing a book review on a book she enjoyed reading this summer. Dayanara will also get her name put on a plaque in the Library. Honorable Mentions were Kendall Phillips and Fiona Burke. They each received \$25 awards. Thank you, Laurie Claus for presenting the awards this year.

The winners of the Art and Writing Olympiad were as follows:

Gold- Natalee Shepard for a painting

Silver-Kendall Phillips for Poetry

Bronze- Nathanael Brew for a colored pencil drawing

Thank you for participating in our mini Olympics this summer!

Discover us on the web at <a href="www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org">www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org</a>, FaceBook and Twitter too! We have Zinio –digital magazines, Overdrive digital audio and e-books, and Hoopla – digital music-movies-books-audio. All this is FREE with your valid Library card anytime you have access to the Internet.

Our Book Discussion Group will begin meeting on September 8th to discuss the book <u>Major Pettigrew's</u> <u>Last Stand</u> by Helen Simonson. This group meets the 2nd Thursday each month: October 13th, November10th, and December 8th. Come join the fun!

Pre-school story time will run Fridays at 10:30am starting on September 16th. Join Miss Veronica for a story, craft and a treat! This is recommended for ages 2-5 but younger children are welcome with their parents/guardian. **Registration is appreciated.** 

Saturday Morning Movie on October 22nd at 10:30am. Come enjoy "Alice through the Looking Glass" on the Big Screen! It is rated PG for the whole family! Enjoy a treat and drink too! Registration appreciated —

October 25th is our Spooky but fun- Halloween story time at 6:30pm. Dress up in costume and join us for a story or two, craft and tasty treat! Registration is appreciated.

Movies on the Big Screen-- November 11th at 2:00pm. Come watch the movie with your favorite Soldier or Military person! The movie will be determined. Enjoy a treat and drink too! Registration appreciated.

November 15th will be stories of Thanksgiving with Miss Makayla at 6:30pm. After a story or two, there will be a craft, and a fun snack! Registration is recommended.

# The Library will be closed November 24th – 26th for the Thanksgiving Holiday. Have a Great Thanksgiving!

If you don't find what you are looking for at the Library, we can order it for you from the NIOGA Library System. The website is <a href="www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org">www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org</a> and click on catalog to see if our system has the book you are looking for. You then can order online, call the Library at 494-1120 or stop in with your request.

The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Roadrunner Internet on three computers, Wi-Fi and interlibrary loans from any Library in the NIOGA Library system. Check us out on the web at <a href="https://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org">www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org</a> or stop in and we will assist you! You can also friend us on Facebook to keep up with the latest events. We are also on Twitter too- @byrbg. For more information on our services or programs, please call the library at 494-1120.

Happy Reading-Nancy Bailey, Library Manager

## Gillam-Grant Community Center

**PICTURE US...WITH YOU AS YOU TRAVEL!** Share with the Gillam-Grant family the interesting locations your find on your travels by taking a pictures of you **holding the Gillam-Grant newsletter.** Let's see how many different states, countries and interesting locations we can compile! So take us (well, a newsletter) with you as you hit the road.

- **PIANO LESSONS at Gillam-Grant:** Elaine Bezon, retired Byron-Bergen Elementary School teacher will offer half hour piano lessons on Tuesday afternoons. **All skill levels and ages are welcome.** Call the Center to set up your lesson.
- **Sept. 15: 8 week Clogging (Thursdays): Beginner class: 6:00-6:45pm,** Requirements: Left and Right foot. Join us to learn the folk art of Clog Dancing. Clogging is a fantastic way to "exercise". **Intermediate class: 7:00-7:45pm,** New dances and old favorites will be the focus of the intermediate class. Clogging classes are suggested for ages 12+, Cost: \$25M/\$35NM for 8 weeks. Instructed by Lisa Garino
- **Sept. 19: 6 week Hour of Power Yoga (Mondays) from 4:30-5:30pm:** This stepped up Yoga is a fast paced vinyasa flow that will burn calories, build muscles, and leave you feeling cleansed and energized. A challenging workout for the entire body. Instructed by Kathy Merritt.
- **Sept. 19: Social Supper at 5:30pm** –Indian summer is here let's squeeze in a picnic with smoked chicken, mac salad and homemade corn bread made with real honey! Join us for some down home cooking and be entertained after dinner by Standard Time, jazz duo. Register online at www.gillamgrant.org.
- **Sept. 21:** 6 week Turbo Kick Live (Wednesdays) from 6-7pm: Turbo kick live combines traditional kick boxing moves with high intensity interval training (HIIT) for an unbelievable calorie burn. No gloves. No bags. Just results. Certified instructor: Ashley Muniz
  - Sept. 21: Preschool Storytime starts! Free program
- **Sept. 22: 6 week Yoga (Thursdays) from 4:30-5:30pm:** Yoga is designed to increase flexibility, build strength, and melt away tension. All ages & levels of experience and fitness welcome. Certified Instructor: Kathy Merritt, RYTl.
- **Sept 23: Night at the Downs Recognition at 5:30pm:** Be part of the Gillam-Grant family in congratulating our dedicated volunteers. Free play is provided by the Downs and EVERYONE is invited. RSVP by Sept. 16 by calling Gillam-Grant 494-1621.
- **Sept 24- Nov. 19 (no lessons 10/10): Swim Lessons:** Extended class time to allow for greater instruction time! Swimming levels from Beginner I, Beginner II, Intermediate I, Intermediate II & Advanced as well as Toddler classes will be offered. Lessons will be under the direction of Randall Henning, Certified Water Safety Instructor. Register at Gillam-Grant.
- **Sept 26, Oct. 3 & 10 from 6-9pm: Basic Personal Defense,** Gillam-Grant is hosting Rochester Personal Defense, LLC for a three-week series that will help you will learn more about body language, non-verbal communication, and pre-attack indicators. A Certified Instructor from Rochester Personal Defense, LLC. Register online at www.gillamgrant.org.
- **Sept 29: Rose Hill Mansion & Johnston House Farm trip:** Guided tour focuses on the Swan family who used scientific innovation like the drain tile. Also visit neighboring Johnston House built by Scotch

immigrant John Johnston in 1822. Lunch on your own in the Finger Lakes beautiful downtown Geneva. Transportation leaves the Center at 8:30am.

- Oct. 1: Martial Arts 10 week session starts!
- Oct. 3: Homework Help starts at Gillam-Grant Learning Center!

**Check out our website for Learning Center programs:** 

Lego – Make & Take Lego Robotics Club Lego Building Club & Jr. Lego Building Club New! Drop-in Math tutoring New! Art lessons coming soon

Oct. 11: Let's Talk Grapes and Hops, The owners of Five Sons Winery will chat with our group about wine making and brewing. Stroll through the vines (weather permitting) and then use your complimentary voucher for flight of wine or beer or use your complimentary voucher for one drink with your choice including wine, beer, cocktail or wine slushy.

Oct. 20: Trip to Spring Lake Winery Delightful Afternoon Excursion, Join us on a leisurely fall ride out to Spring Lake Winery in Lockport. Stroll through the vineyard and do some shopping. Head back home on a colorful fall day.

Colorado Springs, Manitou Springs and Royal Gorge Trip June 16-26, 2017 – Visit all these wonderful sights: Colorado's "Natural Wonder"-the Royal Gorge, United States Air Force Academy, Historic town of Manitou Springs, at the base of Pike's Peak, the Garden of Gods, & United States Olympic Training Center. Pricing information coming soon!

**New York City Trip Sept. 1-5, 2017-** Flyers are here! Stop by and pick one up. Trip includes a visit Ellis Island!

#### VISIT www.gillamgrant.org ALL ONLINE REGISTRATION! SEE OUR LATEST

NEWSI ETTED ONI INE

## The Town of Byron is an equal opportunity provider and employer

#### **Town Clerk's Office Hours:**

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9:00 a.m.-12 noon & 1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.

#### Closed on Thursday

**Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - 12 noon** 

Phone Number and Extensions:

Town Hall - Highway Garage - Sewer Dept.

585 - 548 - 7123

	38.	3 - 348 - /123		
Supervisor – Peter Yasses	Ext. 14	Home: 548-7767		
Town Clerk – Debra Buck-Leaton	Ext. 10	Highway Dept Brian Forsy	th Ext. 11	
Court Clerk - Mollie Avery	Ext. 18	Cell Phone:	615-7713	
Sewer Dept.	Ext. 12	In an Emergency	585-322-0006	
CEO/ZEO – Ken Kuter	Ext. 15	Assessor - Barry Flansburg	Ext. 17	Town
Justice DiMatteo	343-2770	Town Justice Smith	Ext. 18	Councilman
Jeff Thompson	851-1469	Councilman Sue Fuller	300-3456	
Councilman Jim Cudney	548-7383	Councilman Fred Klycek	548-9025	